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REVD GAIL 
WRITES...
What a joy it was to come together and celebrate Heritage Day! It was a wonderful
community event, filled with connection, laughter, and shared memories. A heartfelt
thank you to everyone who contributed to making the day such a success. Whether
you volunteered, performed, or simply attended, your presence made it truly special.
A particularly exciting highlight was the announcement of a remarkable £189,000
grant from the National Lottery Heritage Fund. This generous grant will play a key role
in the restoration of the Tower at St Laurence Church, helping to secure its future as
both a place of worship and a vibrant community hub. The day continued with the
beautiful voices of Crown Meadow First School Choir, who treated us to a moving
performance, including the song “Ain’t it crazy what love can do?”

Standing amidst the rich heritage and tradition of St Laurence’s Church, I found myself
reflecting on the generations who have gathered here before us. For hundreds of
years, people have come to this place to pray, to find solace, and to connect with the
sacred. And yet, the church is not just a building from the past. It is full of life, hope,
and new possibilities. The Tower restoration project isn’t just about preserving a
structure; it’s about ensuring that this space remains a place of belonging, community,
and reflection for future generations.

At the heart of all of this is the love that sustains and connects us. The Bible reminds
us that “God is love” (1 John 4:8). That love was so evident throughout Heritage Day—
in the joy of the choir’s voices, in the shared smiles and conversations, in the
community’s generosity. The song “Ain’t it crazy what love can do?” was a beautiful
reminder of how love moves through us, transforming our lives and the world around
us.

The story of St Laurence’s is one of love—love for community, love for heritage, and
love that transcends time. This love has been woven into the fabric of our church for
hundreds of years, and it continues to guide us forward today. As we look ahead, there
is much to anticipate. Our Harvest celebrations are just around the corner, a time to
gather in gratitude for all we have been given. During Baby Loss Awareness Week, we
will come together in compassion, remembering those who have experienced loss. As
we approach Remembrance Sunday, we will take time to honour those we have loved
and lost.
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Looking further ahead, we are also preparing for Christmas, and we are delighted to
once again host our Christmas Day Community Lunch. This is a wonderful opportunity
to come together and share in the spirit of love and generosity. You can find more
details about all these upcoming events in this edition of Grapevine.

In all these moments—whether through community gatherings, celebrations, or times
of remembrance—love is at the centre. Just as St Laurence’s Church has been a place
of reflection and connection for centuries, it remains a beacon of hope, joy, and
inclusion.

Come and be part of this ongoing story—the story of love in Alvechurch and beyond.

“Ain’t it crazy what love can do!”

With prayers and blessings

 

PRAYER SPACE
At St Laurence Church, our Lady Chapel provides a peaceful space for prayer,
reflection, and connection. Whether you’re familiar with prayer or just exploring it, we
offer a few different ways to engage.

You are welcome to light a candle at our candle stand, a visual reminder that your
prayers are offered to God. Alternatively, you can write or draw your prayer and hang
it on our prayer tree. If you’d like your prayer to be included during Sunday worship, a
prayer folder is available in the chapel, it is located on the alter table. Please ensure
you have permission if including someone’s name.

If you’re unsure whether your prayer is 
suitable for public worship, lighting a candle 
or using the prayer tree may feel more 
personal. You’re also welcome to simply sit 
in silence and be still before God—being 
present is a prayer in itself. For those wishing 
to speak with someone, our prayer ministry 
team is available every Sunday between 
10:30 and 11:00 a.m.

As St Augustine once said, 
"True prayer is nothing but love."
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Restoration Survey
Have you visited St Laurence Church, are you interested in keeping up to date with the
Tower Restoration project? If so, please can you fill out our visitor survey it only takes
a few minutes and it will help us to know the best way to communicate widely this
project as it develops over the next 12/18 months. 

The information below is for filling the survey out online, if you would prefer a paper
copy please do pop into church or The Ark to pick one up. 

Many thanks.
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Baby Loss Awareness Week, observed annually
from 9th to 15th October, is a time of reflection,

remembrance, and support for families who have
experienced the loss of a baby during pregnancy,

at birth, or in infancy. It is a week dedicated to
raising awareness about pregnancy and infant

loss while providing a space for those affected to
remember their little ones. Across the UK,

communities come together to offer comfort and
solidarity to grieving families, honoring the

memories of the babies they have lost.
As part of Baby Loss Awareness Week, our church
will be open on Sunday, 13th October, from 5pm
to 7pm. This will be a quiet, reflective space for

anyone who has experienced such a loss to come,
be still, and remember. There will be no formal

service, allowing visitors to use the time as they
feel led. Our chapel prayer space will also be
open for private reflection, and we will offer

battery candles for anyone who wishes to place
one around our Angel of Love in the churchyard.

This evening is intended to be a peaceful and
supportive environment for those who seek a

moment of solace.



Remembrance Sunday: 
A Time to Reflect and Unite
This Remembrance Sunday, we will once again come together with Alvechurch Parish
Council to honour and remember those who have sacrificed so much. This important and
moving event is open to all members of our community, and we invite you to participate in
whatever way feels meaningful to you.

The day will begin at St Laurence Church at 10:15 a.m. with a short service, during which a
wreath will be laid at the memorial inside the church. Following the service, we will
process together to Memorial Green, where the Act of Remembrance will take place at
10:50 a.m. This solemn moment will give us an opportunity to pause, reflect, and
remember those who have served and continue to serve.

We warmly welcome you to join us at any point in the service. Various groups and
organisations from our wider community will be represented, making this a truly inclusive
event that unites us all. Whether you attend the entire service or join later at Memorial
Green, your presence will be a valued part of Alvechurch's remembrance.

Let us gather together as a community to reflect, remember, and honour those who have
given so much.
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For booking your own event , class or party contact
 Charlotte - admin@thearkalvechurch.co.uk or 0121 447 7995

The Ark
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Contacts for class and group regular events
Alvechurch Historical Society - Anne - 0121 445 5955

Karate - Chris 0756 4604613
Adult Irish dancing - donnagriffinacademy.com

Places of Welcome - Lynda - 0121 447 7955
Wednesday Yoga and mediation - Sally - myyogamind.co.uk

Line Dancing - Bryan - 07975569065
Hillside WI - Pat - 0121 628 4121

Tots & Toddlers - Sarah- sarah100work@gmail.com
Physio Led Pilates - www.elizabethalexanderphysiotherapy.com

Zuu Move 2Bfit - Cliff- CliffHocoxfitness on Facebook
Mini-Athletics - Steph - www.miniathletics.com

Little Kitchen Club - hb.littlekitchenclub@gmail.com
The Monday Milonga Club -Andy 07788756174

On our Heritage Day several of our Ark user held stalls or took part in
demonstrations. Many thanks for supporting the wonderful community day. We
have captured some of them on camera below.  

Little Kitchen Club was a
great hit with the children

(held Mondays here at
The Ark)

Tango Unplugged
(held 2nd and 4th

Mondays here at The Ark)



Page  12



Page  13



Radical Hospitality: A Call to Inclusive Church
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 In September, we launched our commitment as a faith community to exploring

welcome and hospitality using the Inclusive Church resources to guide us. Here is an

adapted version of Revd Gail’s sermon as she encouraged us to enter into this new

phase of growing together with generous and loving hearts, trusting in the transforming

power of the Holy Spirit to lead us.

As we begin our journey exploring what it means to be an Inclusive Church, we are

reminded of the radical hospitality we are called to show. Inclusive Church is a network

that believes in a church where every person is welcomed and celebrated, stating:

"The Inclusive Church network believes in a Church which welcomes and serves all

people in the name of Jesus Christ in a way which is scripturally faithful; seeks to

proclaim the Gospel afresh for each generation; and which, in the power of the Holy

Spirit, allows all people to grasp how wide and long and high and deep is the love of

Jesus Christ."

The Scripture passages from Romans 15:1-13 and Luke 14:1, 12-23 provide a powerful

foundation for this vision. In Romans, we are urged to bear with one another’s

weaknesses and to accept one another just as Christ accepted us. It’s a call for unity

across differences, reminding us that Christ’s love is for all people—regardless of

background, strength, or vulnerability.

In Luke, Jesus challenges us to practice hospitality that goes beyond reciprocity. We are

called to welcome those who are often excluded. The parable of the Great Banquet

paints a picture of God’s realm where everyone, especially the marginalised, has a place

at the table.

These passages urge us to reflect on who we might be unintentionally excluding in our

church and communities. Whether through barriers of ability, race, gender,

neurodiversity, mental health, poverty, or sexuality, we are called to widen our

embrace, welcoming everyone with the same love that we ourselves have received.

As a church, we are committing to explore these areas over the next year. We will focus

on the themes of disability, neurodiversity, mental health, sexuality, poverty, gender,

and ethnicity, both in our worship and through midweek discussions. We will reflect on

what it means to live out the radical welcome of God, seeking to be a place where

everyone, without exception, is truly included.

May we be open to the guidance of the Spirit, learning to embody God’s inclusive love in

all we do, creating a community that welcomes and celebrates each individual as they

are.
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ST LAURENCE CHURCH DIARY
OCTOBER 2024
What's going at St Laurence Church, The Ark and Alvechurch Community

A BCP Service of Holy Communion
St Leonard's Church, Beoley                     Thursday 3rd October 10am

Family Worship with Holy Communion and Ark Time                                
                                                                        Sunday 6th October 9:15am

Places of Welcome               Wednesday 2nd October 10.00am - 12pm

Open Church                            Wednesday 9th October 10.00am -12pm

Family Worship with Ark Time                Sunday 13th October 9.15am

Celebration of Holy Communion             Sunday 13th October 11.15am

Ark Tots and Toddlers                            Thursday 3rd October  9.30am

Open Church                          Wednesday 2nd October 10.00am -12pm

Wedding Enquiries, bookings and planning
St Leonard's Church, Beoley                  Thursday 3rd October 6-8pm

Morning Worship                                                  
                                                                       Sunday 6th October 11:15am

Places of Welcome                Wednesday 9th October  10.00am - 12pm

Ark Tots and Toddlers                            Thursday 10th October 9.30am
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A BCP Service of Holy Communion
St Laurence, Alvechurch                  Wednesday 16th October 10am

Harvest Supper                    Friday 4th October  7pm for 7.30pm Start

Lights of Love: Baby Loss                       Sunday 13th October 5-7pm



DIARY OCTOBER CONT...
What's going at St Laurence Church, The Ark and Alvechurch Community
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Family Worship with Ark Time                Sunday 27th October 9.15am

Healing Eucharist                                      Sunday 27th October 11.15am

Open Church                       Wednesday 30th October 10.00am -12pm

Places of Welcome              Wednesday 30th October 10.00am - 12pm

Morning Worship                                    Sunday 20th October, 11.15am

Café Church, breakfast pastries served from 8:45am                                 
                                                                   Sunday 20th October, 9:15am 

Open Church                   Wednesday 23rd October 10.00am -12pm

Places of Welcome          Wednesday 23rd October 10.00am - 12pm

Ark Tots and Toddlers                  Thursday 17th October 9.30am

Short harvest festival service for little ones 10.45 - 11am

Ark Tots and Toddlers                       Thursday 24th October 9.30am

Places of Welcome             Wednesday 16th October 10.00am - 12pm

Open Church                       Wednesday 16th October 10.00am -12pm



After the success of movie Mondays during the summer holiday’s, in December
we are hosting a Family Christmas Movie Evening. 

Save the date and come and join us for a fun and festive Christmas movie. To
watch the movie is free, we will be selling (for a small charge) popcorn, pop and
mulled wine and mince pies to help us get into the Christmas spirit. 

Family Christmas Movie Evening 
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Christmas Day Community Lunch: 
A Time for Togetherness
After the wonderful success of last year’s Christmas Day Community Lunch, we are
thrilled to announce that it’s happening again this year! This special event was made
possible by the incredible support from the wider community, and we hope to see that
same spirit of togetherness come alive once more.

Our Christmas lunch is for anyone who would enjoy good company and a warm, festive
meal on Christmas Day. Whether you're a family, an individual, or part of a larger
household, you are most welcome to join us. This is not just a meal—it’s an opportunity
to connect, share stories, and be part of something meaningful on what can be a lonely
day for some.

Do you know someone who might particularly appreciate some companionship on
Christmas Day? Please spread the word! While everyone is welcome, it helps our
planning if people can book ahead. We’re excited to already have some bookings too!
But, if you’re unable to plan or change your mind on the day, please know that you can
simply come along.

How Can You Help?

The success of this event depends on the generous efforts of volunteers like you! Here
are a few ways you can get involved:

Help with Setup & Decoration: We’ll be transforming The Ark into a festive space,

and we could use help setting up and decorating.

Preparing Food: Chopping vegetables, setting tables—there’s plenty to do in the

kitchen before and during the event.

Transport: Could you offer someone a lift to or from the meal? Many of our guests

would really appreciate a friendly face to help with transport.

Clearing Up: After the meal, we’ll need help tidying up and restoring the space.

If there’s anything else you feel you could contribute to make this day even more
special, we’d love to hear your ideas!

We’re holding a Volunteer Meeting on Monday 18th November at 7 pm at St Laurence
Church (entrance via The Ark). If you’re interested in helping, please join us as we plan
for another memorable Christmas together.

Immediate Help Needed
Right now, we need volunteers to distribute leaflets and put up posters around the
village to help spread the word. If you can help, please contact Penny in the office.

Let’s come together to make this Christmas a joyful celebration for all. We can’t wait to
see you there!
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 In

As part of our campaign to raise money for 
essential works and upgrade our organ we are inviting you to, ‘Sponsor a pipe!’

We have 1,348 pipes all waiting to be sponsored. Displayed in church we have
a Sponsor a Pipe chart waiting to be filled with names. These names will then
be remembered as part of the refurbishment and upgrade as part of the
history of the organ. Each month we will print in Grapevine names added
during the previous month. 

You can sponsor a pipe in your own name, in remembrance of a loved one, or
why not even gift a pipe to someone, we can even print off a certificate if you
wish to give to them. 

How to sponsor a pipe
Pop your £10 in an envelope with the name of the person you wish the pipe to
be sponsored to and we will do the rest. 

SPONSOR A PIPE 
ON OUR ORGAN

Many Thanks to our sponsors who have sponsored 
a pipe in September

David Richmond 
Elizabeth Jane Richmond

Sydney Richmond
Essie Maude Lydia Richmond

Charles William Richmond
Mary Richmond

Alfred Charles Lionel Price 
Eva Price 

Susan Gomme
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Thank you   
St Laurence  would like to say a special Thank you to Caroline Hopcraft who
attended our National Heritage Open Day on Saturday the 14th of September and
presented us with two cheques.

In memory of her late husband John Hopcraft who died on the 21st Of January
2024, and a further cheque in memory of the Catley Family

Your kind donations will make a big difference for the restoration of the St
Laurence Church Organ Pipes 



At this harvest time, we give thanks for the abundance around us—
for the food that sustains our bodies, the hands that work the land, and the hearts
that come together in our community.

We pray for all those who contribute to our daily bread, from farmers in the fields to
workers in shops. We give  thanks for our Community Larder and for all who volunteer
there.

We pray for neighbours who share and those in need of support, may we all feel the
blessing of connection and compassion.

May God’s love flow through us, not only in times of plenty, but especially in times of
need, that all may experience hope, peace, and belonging.

We pray for  all who live and work in Alvechurch, with a focus on all who live in
Tanyard Close , The Rise and Swans Length.

Praying for Alvechurch
"If the only prayer you ever say in your whole life is 'thank you' that would

suffice." Meister Eckhart
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Alvechurch Knit and Natter group knit toys and garments to
sell in order to support charities every year and they are keen

to welcome some new members.

The charities are:
Brain Tumour Research (in memory of Finlay Church)

Motor Neurone Disease (as one of the group has this condition)
The Lounge Café (giving support to Alvechurch's youth)

 If you would like to know more contact Cynthia Lawton
07909606961

Alvechurch Knit and
Natter Group
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ALVECHURCH VILLAGE SOCIETY – UPCOMING EVENTS

EVENT
Sun. Oct 13th 10:00 am 

AVS Family litter picking session. 
Meet in the village square.

Wed. Oct 16th at the Village Hall, 7:30pm
“Working with the Red Cross in War Zones: Lighting a Candle”

A talk by Dr Frank Ryding

WALKS
Sunday Oct 6th 2pm

A Leisurely Walk Through The Lickeys. 
Meet at Lickey Hills Visitor Centre B45 8ER

Sunday Nov 3rd 2pm
A Walk Around Alvechurch

Meet at Alvechurch Station steps B48 7SD

For more information and membership see the AVS website: www.alvechurchvs.org 

Hillside at Alvechurch WI

On the 7th August some of our members met up for a walk accompanied by Mary
Green who who is an expert on flora and fauna and was able to give a very informative
talk about all the plants as they walked along the canal path in Alvechurch. This was
followed by an excellent meal at the Crown, Withybed Green. 

Our speaker for our September meeting was Dave Morgan who is Worcestershire’s
County Organiser for everything garden and came along to share a talk entitled ‘I’m
not much good at gardening’ which ran along side a slide show. It was both fascinating
and very humorous and having seen slides of his own beautiful garden I think he’s a
much better gardener than the title implies. Plant cutting were taken along from
members gardens for those who were green fingered and wanted to add to their
garden. 
Another very successful meeting. 

http://www.alvechurchvs.org/
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Thank you Pete for bringing these excellent examples of
Heritage Cars to our Heritage open day  … Lightning
McQueen himself even made an appearance !

Alvechurch Morris Men
joined us again and even
managed to recruit a new
dancer!

We also welcomed
Aelfgythe Border Morris,
ladies too.  

Announcement of £189,000 National
Lottery Heritage Fund Grant

Selfie station !

Face Painting

The Midland Sinfonia 

Crown Meadow First School Choir

Teddy Bear Parachutes from the church
tower are always a favourite!

Model Power Boat
Association has a

wonderful day with us


